
 

 
 
15 October 2024 

 

Dear Resident, 

Re: Connors House 

Following our previous letters to residents regarding Connors House, we are writing with a further 

update to inform you of the schedule of works due to take place over the coming weeks.  

Week Commencing 14 October 2024: 

- Erection of new fencing to form secure line on site 

- Delivery and installation of welfare facilities for contractor use 

Week Commencing 21 October 2024: 

- Continuation of site set up works 

- Final isolations within the building  

- Possible commencement of asbestos removal 

Week Commencing 28 October 2024: 

- Commencement / continuation of asbestos removals internally 

- Possible commencement of demolition and strip out works  

Week Commencing 4 November 2024: 

- Continuation of asbestos removals internally 

- Commencement / continuation of demolition and strip out works 

 

Further Questions and Information  

KCC is committed to working with the local community and partners as these plans develop.  

We will keep you updated and will write to you again when we have more information to share. KCC 

will meet with your local councillors and other community leaders, through which they can represent 

your questions regarding Connors House. 

In the meantime, if you do have questions, please contact us at reception.enquiries@kent.gov.uk  or 

visit our website, which has answers to some of the most frequently asked questions about our 

reception centres: 

https://www.kent.gov.uk/education-and-children/protecting-children/reception-centres-for-

unaccompanied-asylum-seeking-children 

Kind regards, 

UASC Reception Centre Enquiries Team 
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